Chestnut on the Green Phase I -Board Meeting Minutes

November 26, 2019 – 7:00 PM

Indian Head Park Village Hall

201 S. Acacia Drive, Indian Head Park, IL  60525

1. GENERAL – Officers present Kim Blaze, Jon Buralli, Joan Rucker and Jim Ryva.  Officer absent Lilyanne Nueva Espana. Also in attendance Laura Sneed from Elite Management and 3 homeowners.
1.1. A motion was made by Jon to approve the August 13, 2019 Board Meeting Minutes.  Jim Ryva seconded, motion carried.
2. FINANCIAL AND ADMINISTRATIVE 

2.1. A motion was made by Jim to approve the 2020 Budget Joan Rucker seconded, motion carried.

2.2. A motion was made by Jim to Approve the Elite Contract through December 2021 Jon seconded, motion carried. 
2.3. October Financial Report October 2020 – Elite

2.1.1 Operating Funds - $22,687.45
2.1.2 Reserve Funds - $123,431.12
2.1.3 Total Assets - $145,524.22
2.4. Management Report – As presented in the board packet by Laura Sneed
3. BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS
A Motion was made by Kim Blaze to approve the following items, Jon seconded motion carried.
3.1. Ratify Board approved modifications at 7247 (radon system) and 7255 (dish)
3.2. Approve Kens Pond & Lake Pond maintenance for $1,140.00 through 2021
3.3 Approve Basic Irrigation preventative maintenance & storage fees through 2021  
3.4. Approve Basic Irrigation power unit replacement for $2,925.00
3.5. Approve Perma Seal crack repairs at 7261 FCD for $780.00
3.6. Approve Davey Tree dormant tree pruning for $4,800.00

3.7. Approve T&S Tree, tree removals at 7200,7218,7219 & 7249 for $1,100.00 and clearing back the entire east side for $6,000.00

3.8. Approve Barreras Gutter Cleaning for $1,895.00

Discussion to Approve Dormant Pruning and bush removal from Ground Pros for $3,015.00 – the landscape committee will remove the bushes and the dormant pruning will not be completed due to the cost.
4. OPEN FORUM FOR RESIDENTS – One owner reported a street light out by the master.  One owner reported the slow children at play sign is missing and the towing sign needs replacing.  There was some discussion about D&I contracted services.  A board member inquired about the rusty garage doors on the property (a spring walk will take place to determine which are in need of attention).  One owner asked to contact Phase II about the garbage cans being left out.  
5. A motion was made by Jon to Adjourn the meeting at 8:04pm Jim seconded, motion carried. 
